
 
TOWN OF BISCOE 

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING 
September 25, 2019 

 
The Biscoe Town Board of Commissioners met in a special called meeting on Wednesday, September 25, 
2019 at noon in the Municipal Building. Present were: Mayor Jimmy Blake, Commissioners Gene 
Anderson, and John Beard (via telephone).  
 
(James Cagle, Jr. “Jimmy” Cagle’s seat is vacant due to his death on December 30, 2017).  
 
Absent: Mayor Pro-Tem Jerry Smith, Kay Cagle Kinch 
 
Members of Management Present: Town Manager Brandon Holland, Town Clerk Laura Morton, Public 
Works Director Sam Stewart and Police Chief Shane Armstrong. 
 
Approval of AIA Grant Application Resolution 
A motion was made by Commissioner Beard, seconded by Commissioner Anderson, and so the motion 
carried unanimously to approve the AIA Grant Application Resolution as presented. 
 
Approval to Receive the Allen Property Road into the Cemetery 
A motion was made by Commissioner Anderson, seconded by Commissioner Beard, and so the motion 
carried unanimously to accept the road leading to the cemetery from the Jeff Allen family. 
 
(This road will need to be annexed into the Town before it can be added to the Powell Bill Street Listing.) 
 
 
Adjournment  
There being no further business to bring before the Board, Commissioner Beard made the motion to 
adjourn, and Commissioner Anderson made the second. All voted in favor. Meeting adjourned at 12:15 
pm. 
 
 
 
_________________________                 __________________________ 
Mayor                    Town Clerk 
 
 


